
                                          

 
You have heard it said many, many, many times at Jenkins Memorial Church – the Bible is 

important.  It is the standard upon which Christians are to live their lives.  Perhaps there are 
some who are overwhelmed by getting deeper into the Bible.  It is such a big book. Questions 
often arise like, “where do I start”, or, “which version should I use”?  Maybe you attended a small 
group and felt intimidated by everyone else’s answers and left with the feeling that you were in 
over your head.  Maybe the person I described is not you at all. It could be that you read through 
the Bible every year and have gone through hundreds of studies in your life.   

 
This article is for any one who wants to grow in their Bible exploration. I would like to 

present a few Bible reading strategies for us as we strive to deepen our knowledge and 
relationship with God through HIS word. 1. Scripture Soak  2. God Think  3. Scripture Prayer  
4. Journaling   5. Repetition  

 
For the sake of this article we will look at Philippians chapter 1. 
 
The scripture soak technique is taking a small passage of scripture and reading it straight 

through. Once finished, think about what was just read. The reason you choose a smaller 
passage is because you will then re-read it.  Read each verse. During this re-read underline or 
highlight what sticks out to you. Then just meditate on it.  By doing this you are soaking in the 
Word of God. IF you do this early in the day, end your day by reading this passage one more 
time.  For our exercise, try Philippians 1:3-8. 

 
With the God think approach, we are going to empty our minds of all the things that 

revolve around me, work, family, etc.  As you read Philippians 1:22-30, think about God. What 
does this passage say about God, His character, His love, His working in our lives or the world, 
etc.? What can I learn from God in these verses? This technique gives us a razor-sharp focus on 
God, and keeps us humble by realizing the vastness and majesty of God. 

 
A scripture prayer is making the verses your personal call to God for your life.  In verses 

9-11, Paul says, “my prayer for you is…”. Make that YOUR prayer as well. Then carry that prayer 
with you throughout your day.  Pray it several times.  This technique helps open your hearts and 
minds to what God has for you specifically in His Word. 

 
Journaling is a wonder to track your personal growth and understanding over the years.  

As you read, write down your thoughts.  Have your journal with you as you go through the 
scriptures.  They even make journaling Bibles with margins ready for you to write your thoughts.  
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I am the Good Shepherd.  I know my sheep and my sheep know Me.” 
John 10:14 

 
 
 

 FROM THE PASTOR’S STUDY 



 
 
As  you read Philippians 1:6-7, write down what God is saying about you.  

What does it mean that your Creator is still working on you and has big plans for you?  
  
The Bible mentions in Deuteronomy, to write them on your doorposts, tie them 

to yourself to remind you of His word. In repetition, I invite you to take index cards and 
put scriptures on them.  Take verses 6, 27, or one that stuck out to you and make flash 
cards. Put them in your car, on your bathroom mirror, and practice saying to your fam-
ily over dinner.   

 
The goal of this article is to help you find how to thrive by reading the scriptures. 

Get in there and dig down deep for the truths that God has for you. 
 

Pastor Jesse 

 
 

 

The Shepherd’s Flock 
  
 On Sunday, October 13, 2019 Erica and Stephen Slaugenhoup dedicated their 
son Connor William Slaugenhoup to the Lord.  Also on Sunday, October 13, 2019 April 
and Brad Bathgate dedicated their son Jack Danny Bathgate to the Lord.  May their 
lives be richly blessed with the love of our Lord and Savior, Jesus Christ. 
 
 We also welcomed Regina and Patrick Mullen into membership of Jenkins Me-
morial on September 15, 2019.  We pray as they join us in fellowship here at Jenkins 
they will serve Jesus with all their hearts. 
 
 

Right Now Media 

 

 We would like to invite you to set up your very own RightNow Media access ac-
count.  RightNow Media is an online resource for deeper study for your discipleship 
journey.  Jenkins Memorial Church pays for this access so that it is COMPLETELY 
FREE for you.  By joining RighNow Media you will gain access to many various Bible 
studies and book studies from your favorite authors and speakers (Francis Chan, Max 
Lucado, Tony Evans, and many more).  There are studies for couples, families, youth, 
and kids.  It’s a great place to develop family devotions.  
  

To gain access text: RIGHTNOW JENKINSMEMORIAL to: 41411   
Within seconds you will receive a response.  Just click the invite and follow the 
prompts.  You do not have to be a member of JMC.   



 
Night in Bethlehem 

 

 Kurtz’s Beach will once again be hosting a “Night in Bethlehem” on 
Sunday, December 8 from 1pm to 4 pm organized by local churches.  Your 
family is invited to explore the city of Bethlehem, stroll down the streets, be 
a part of the yearly census, do some crafts, and hear some stories about 
the night Jesus was born.  There will also be a live nativity scene.  The 
event is free.  If you would like to bring canned goods or a monetary donation for 
NCEON that would be greatly appreciated!  Crafts, food, and baked goods will be 
available for sale.  Kurtz’s Beach is located at 2070 Kurtz Avenue, Pasadena, MD  
21122.  You and your family won’t want to miss this event! 

 

 
 

Prayer Group 

 

 We will have a prayer group that will be meeting every Wednesday starting No-
vember 6 at 6:30 in the Nursery led by Brett & Melissa Francisco.  Anyone who feels 
led to join this group is welcome.  We will be praying for our church, our pastors, Chris-
tians who are persecuted throughout the world, and any other prayers brought to the 
group. 

“This is the confidence we have in approaching God:  that if we ask any-
thing according to his will, he hears us.” I John 5:14 
 

 
 
 
 

Walk the Walk 
  

 Although the organization “Walk the Walk” is no longer in operation, our church 
will still be involved with the county in receiving names of children from needy families 
that we can bless this Christmas.  We are still calling the program Walk the Walk, and 
we will have names of children that you can choose from on November 17 and 
November 24.  The information you receive on “your child” will include their size for 
clothing and a few items they might like to receive for Christmas.  The gifts will be 
due back to the church by Sunday November 8, wrapped and with the child’s name 
and family number on them.  We are going to have about 75 names so we will need a 
lot of people to participate in this ministry.   



 

Christmas Food Baskets 

 

 As we have done in the past, we will once again be collecting canned goods, 
turkeys, hams, and cash donations to use in preparing food boxes for needy families in 
our area. There will be boxes throughout the church where you can drop off your dona-
tions.  If you would like to have ideas of what to provide, there will be bags in the Nar-
thex with a list of what is typically included.  If you would like to help with this ministry, 
or if you know of an individual or family in need, please contact Bob and Sherry Kruger 
at 443-962-0684 or 443-867-8731.  All donations must be in by Sunday, December 
15

th
.    

 
 

 Ladies Aid 
Members of the Ladies Aid have been very active this fall organizing and serving at me-

morial service luncheons. 

The Ladies Aid recently made a donation of $500 to have the carpets cleaned in the 

Sanctuary, Narthex, offices and hallways. 

Ladies Aid members continue to visit with and bring a little sunshine and smiles to the 

residents at Locust Lodge.  We celebrated Halloween and are looking forward to our next visit 

on Veteran’s Day Nov. 11th.   

We will have a bake sale, sell apples and help serve at the Nov. 2nd   Soup and Sand-

wich. 

Our Cookie Walk and Christmas Bazaar will be held on Sat. Dec. 14th   from 8:00 a.m. 

until 1:00 p.m. and we are looking for members of the congregation who would be interested in 

sharing their crafting talents at this event.   

Respectfully submitted, 

Lynn Redding 

 

 

Jenkins Women in Christ 
 

 JWIC finished up a four-week Bible study in October using Charles Swindoll’s  
“Fascinating Stories of Forgotten Lives.”  We enjoyed finding out more about some of 
the lesser-known people in the Bible.  We also had a great time at “Paint Night” paint-
ing the “Three Wise Snowmen”.  This was a great time of fellowship!   
 
 JWIC will enjoy their Ladies Retreat in Ocean City in November and take a 
break in December to spend time with our families celebrating the birth of Jesus. 



 

 Be on the lookout for information about our next Bible Study which will begin in 
January.  We will be studying the “Armor of God” using the video Bible Study series by 
Priscilla Shirer. 
 

Holly Robinson 
 

 

 

 

 Jenkins Men in Christ 
 

 JMIC continues to have their Saturday morning Bible Study at 7:30 a.m. with a 
light breakfast at 7:00 a.m.  All men are welcome to join us.  We will not be meeting  
the Saturday after Thanksgiving (November 30), and we will finish up our study on De-
cember 7

th
.  We will  take a break in December and start up again in January. 

 

Jesse Robinson 
 

  

Sunday School 

 

 In October we returned to two services and are back to our regular Sunday 
School program.   Our 11 a.m. service is covered, but we are still looking for a couple 
teachers at the 9 a.m. service:  pre-K/kindergarten; 1

st
 and 2

nd
 grade; and middle 

school.  If you are interested, please contact me at 443-867-8731 or bobshek-
rug@gmail.com.  
 

Bob Kruger 

 
 

Deacons’ Bench 

 

A Bit of Clay - It's About Time 
 

The Bit of Clay said "There is not much for me to say about myself.  There is no 
reason for me to receive any kind of recognition.  For ages I have just laid here on a 
path.  I don't count for anything.  I'm useless without any virtue or value.  THEN ONE 
DAY ---- 
 

The Master came along, with His disciples.  There was a man nearby who was 
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blind from birth.  The disciples asked Jesus, "Rabbi who sinned, this man or his par-
ents that he was born blind?"  Jesus answered, "It was not the man or his parents that 
sinned, but that the working of God might be made manifest in him."  Then the Master 
went on to say, "We must work the works of Him who sent me while it is day, night 
comes when no one can work." 
 

And you know what the Master did?  While I was at His feet (a good place for us 
all), He stooped down and gathered me into His hand.  He moistened me, squeezed 
me with His fingers, and then used me - A Bit of Clay - to anoint the eyes of the blind 
man, saying to Him "Go wash in the pool of Siloam."  And IT HAPPENED, the blind 
man saw for the first time in his life and he believed upon Jesus. 
 

There are many blind people today, who will be doomed to darkness, "where 
there is weeping, wailing and gnashing of teeth. (Matt. 13:42).  Are you thinking there 
is nothing for you to do?  It's true, in our original state we are but "clay in His 
hands".  However, if He can use a Bit of Clay to bring a blind man out of darkness, He 
can use you to bring others out of darkness into the light. 
 

Jesus said "We must work the works of Him who sent us while it is day; night 
comes quickly when no man can work."  (John 9:4)  ITS ABOUT TIME - it's our time, 
our opportunity and time for our will to do His good work.  
 

God, we know you made us, but at times we wonder why.  You assure us 
that each one of us is special to You.  You made us with different talents 
and different skills, but all for the same purpose - to serve You in the 
Church and to reach out with your love to those who don't know you. 
Help us to take hold of the time and opportunity to be used for your 
holy purpose.  Amen 
 

Karen Tressler 
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“THE LITTLE CHURCH BY  THE SIDE OF THE ROAD 



DECEMBER 2019 

SUN MON TUE WED THU FRI SAT 

1 

WORSHIP SVC 9&11 AM 

SUN.SCH.         9&11 AM 

2 

YOUTH 4 CHRIST 7:30 PM 

3 

YOUTH BELLS 6 PM 

ADULT BELLS  7 PM 

4 

BIBLE STUDY 10:30   
KING’S KIDS     6:30 PM                        
CROSSFIRE     6:30 PM 
PRAYER GRP 6:30 PM 
ADULT CHOIR  7:00 PM 

5 6 

 

7 

JMIC BIBLE STUDY 
 7:30 AM 

8  
 

WORSHIP SVC 9&11 AM 

SUN.SCH.         9& 11 AM 

NIGHT IN BETHLEHEM 

KURTZ’S BCH 1-4PM 

9  

LADIES AID 11:30 AM 

YOUTH 4 CHRIST 7:30 PM 

 

10  

ADULT BELLS   7:00 PM 
 

11  

BIBLE STUDY 10:30   
KING’S KIDS     6:30 PM                        
CROSSFIRE     6:30 PM 
PRAYER GRP 6:30 PM 
ADULT CHOIR  7:00 PM 

12  13  

 

14 

JMIC BIBLE STUDY 
 7:30 AM 
COOKIE WALK 8AM-1PM 

15  
  

WORSHIP SVC 9&11 AM 

SUN.SCH.         9&11 AM 

 

16 

YOUTH 4 CHRIST 7:30 PM 

 

17 

ADULT BELLS   7:00 PM 

 

 

18 

BIBLE STUDY 10:30   
KING’S KIDS     6:30 PM                        
CROSSFIRE     6:30 PM 
PRAYER GRP 6:30 PM 
ADULT CHOIR  7:00 PM 

19 

 

20 21 

JMIC BIBLE STUDY           

7:30 AM 

RIV BCH COMMUNITY 

CHRISTMAS PARTY 2pm 

22 

 

WORSHIP SVC 9&11 AM 

SUN.SCH.         9&11 AM 

 

23 

 

24 

FAMILY SVC 5 PM 

CANDLELIGHT SVC 8 PM 

25 

CHRISTMAS 

DAY 

26 27 28 

 

29  

WORSHIP SVC 9&11 AM 

SUN.SCH.         9&11 AM 

 

 

30 

 

31 

NEW YEARS 

EVE 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 



NOVEMBER 2019  

SUN  MON  TUE  WED  THU  FRI SAT  

     1 

 

2 

JMIC BIBLE STUDY 
7:30 AM 
CALENDAR MTG 10:30  
SOUP & SANDWICH 
 11:30 AM - 1:30 PM 

3  
*DAYLIGHT SAVINGS 
COMMUNION 
WORSHIP SVC 9&11 AM 
SUN.SCH.         9& 11 AM 

4  

YOUTH 4 CHRIST 7:30 PM 

 

5  

YOUTH BELLS 6:00 PM 
ADULT BELLS   7:00 PM 
 

6  

BIBLE STUDY 10:30 AM 
KING’S KIDS     6:30 PM                        
CROSSFIRE     6:30 PM 
PRAYER GRP 6:30 PM 
ADULT CHOIR  7:00 PM 

7  8  

 

9 

JMIC BIBLE STUDY 
 7:30 AM 

10  
  
WORSHIP SVC 9&11 AM 
SUN.SCH.         9&11 AM 

 

11 

LADIES AID 11:30 AM 
YOUTH 4 CHRIST 7:30 PM 

 

12 

YOUTH BELLS 6:00 PM 
ADULT BELLS   7:00 PM 
 
 

13 

BIBLE STUDY 10:30 AM 
KING’S KIDS     6:30 PM                        
CROSSFIRE     6:30 PM 
PRAYER GRP 6;30 PM 
ADULT CHOIR  7:00 PM 

14 

 

15 

 

JWIC LADIES RETREAT 

16 

JMIC BIBLE STUDY           
7:30 AM 
JWIC LADIES RETREAT 

17 
 
WORSHIP SVC 9&11 AM 
SUN.SCH.         9&11 AM 

 

18 

YOUTH 4 CHRIST 7:30 PM 

19 

YOUTH BELLS 6:00 PM 
ADULT BELLS   7:00 PM 

20 

BIBLE STUDY 10:30 AM  
KING’S KIDS     6:30 PM                        
CROSSFIRE     6:30 PM 
PRAYER GRP 6:30 PM 
ADULT CHOIR  7:00 PM 

21 22 23 

JMIC BIBLE STUDY           
7:30 AM 

24  

WORSHIP SVC 9&11 AM 
SUN.SCH.         9&11 AM 
 

 

25 

 

26 

YOUTH BELLS 6:00 PM 
ADULT BELLS   7:00 PM 

 

27 

BIBLE STUDY 10:30    

THANKSGIVING EVE 
SVC. 7:00 PM 

28 

THANKSGIVING DAY 

29 

 

30 

 

 


